
    



 

We Invite You to Join Us Often! 
 
September is dedicated to the Seven Sorrows of Mary 

 
 

September 5, 2021 
 Twenty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for September: 
An Environmentally Sustainable Lifestyle 

We pray that we all will make courageous choices for a 
simple and environmentally sustainable lifestyle, rejoicing 
in our young people who are resolutely committed to this. 

 

 
PHONE: (618) 877-3300 

Mass & Confession Times:  1 
Parish Office    2 
Grade School     3 

See bulletin cover for additional info. 
After selecting Office or School there are additional menus. 

 

 
Finance Council Charlotte Charbonnier 
School Board Ron Perich 
Parent/Teacher Org. Michele Stabinsky 
Ladies Sodality Pam Ames 
Holy Name Men’s Club Rob Hutson 
Men at Prayer Tom Cholevik 
Funeral Dinners Pam Ames 
Athletic Director Dustin Brewer 
Maintenance Team Bud Charbonnier 
 

 
 

Thursdays 9:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
& Sundays 7 - 8:00 p.m. (with Vespers) 

Changing to Sundays 8-9 p.m. 
 

Prayer changes things, starting with the one who prays. 
Prayer does not change God’s will. It changes the one who 

prays. When we choose to pray we choose to grow in holiness. 
To not pray is to become stagnant in our spiritual growth. 

Everything we do in life is a choice. Will you choose to form a 
habit of prayerful adoration with our Eucharistic Lord? 

Allow your personal devotion to Jesus in this Sacrament of 
His Love to bring you joy, peace and continued growth in 

holiness.   
 

And on Sundays, join us for Exposition & Adoration with 
Benediction & Vespers from 7:30-8:30 p.m. Come and spend an 
hour with the Lord to end your weekend and start your week.  

 

 
 

Monday, September 6 (Weekday) – NO MASS  
Labor Day 
Tuesday, September 7 (Weekday) 
  8:15 a.m. – Lisa Dellamano+ by Pat & Harold Sly 
Wednesday, September 8 (The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary) 
    8:15 a.m. – Barbara Miller+ by Bill & Pat Loftus 
 Thursday, September 9 (Saint Peter Claver, Priest) 
    8:15 a.m. – Reggie Mullen+ by Joe, Michele & Isabel Stabinsky 
Friday, September 10 (Weekday)   
    8:15 a.m. – Andy Mathes+ by Anna Czwornog 
Saturday, September 11 (Weekday) 
    8:15 a.m. – Communion Service  
Sunday, September 12 (Twenty Fourth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time)        
     4:30 p.m. (Saturday) – Irma Keller+ by Joe, Michele & Isabel 
Stabinsky 
     8:00 a.m. – Parishioners of St. Elizabeth Parish 
     10:30 a.m - Andy Mathes+ by Judith Lubak  
     (Note: incense will be used at most 10:30 Masses) 
 

 
 

The flowers on the Altar of Reservation this weekend are for the 
greater glory of God and in thanksgiving for 17 years of 
Marriage, from Deacon & Mrs. Michael & Suzanne Halbrook.  
 

You can provide fresh flowers for the Altar of Reservation for a 
weekend & through the following week for the greater glory of God 
& in honor or memory of someone, for a $50 offering. Contact the 
parish office for information & to schedule a week. 
 

Mass offerings are also available ($10). Contact the parish office. 
 

 
Isaiah 35:4-7a.  Psalm 146:7, 8-9, 9-10.  James 2:1-5.  Mark 7:31-

37.   
Be Opened!  Jesus heals a deaf and mute man today who 
immediately speaks plainly.  Before the Baptism of adults and 
after that for babies and children, the Church imitates Jesus with 
the Ephphetha Rite [EF-fah-thah].  In opening the ears and mouth, 
we pray for the grace to hear the word of God and to profess it 
every day.   

♦ To what right behavior do I turn a deaf ear, a closed 
mouth?   

♦ What needs opening so I may hear the word of God?   
♦ What needs opening so I may speak truth?   

 

 
THE 14 DAY CANDLE will be burning in memory of James 
Alsop.  
 

FIRST FRIDAY MEMORIALS - It is NOT too late to sign up 
or renew your First Friday Memorial Intentions. These names are 
remembered monthly at Mass on each First Friday through the 
year. A yearly donation of $60 is requested for these listed 
intentions. Please pick up a new form at the Parish Office or call 
& we will be happy to mail one.  



 
*While Father Alfred focuses on his academic studies, we will 
be taking over this space from time to time!* 
 
All Things Well: Scott Hahn Reflects on the Twenty-third 
Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

The incident in today’s Gospel is recorded only by Mark. The 
key line is what the crowd says at the end: “He has done all 
things well.” In the Greek, this echoes the creation story, 
recalling that God saw all the things He had done and declared 
them good (see Genesis 1:31). 
 

Mark also deliberately evokes Isaiah’s promise, which we hear 
in today’s First Reading, that God will make the deaf hear and 
the mute speak. He even uses a Greek word to describe the 
man’s condition (mogilalon = “speech impediment”) that’s only 
found in one other place in the Bible—in the Greek translation 
of today’s Isaiah passage, where the prophet describes the 
“dumb” singing. 
 

The crowd recognizes that Jesus is doing what the prophet had 
foretold. But Mark wants us to see something far greater—that, 
to use the words from today’s First Reading: “Here is your 
God.” 
 

Notice how personal and physical the drama is in the Gospel. 
Our focus is drawn to a hand, a finger, ears, a tongue, spitting. 
In Jesus, Mark shows us, God has truly come in the flesh. 
 

What He has done is to make all things new, a new creation (see 
Revelation 21:1–5). As Isaiah promised, He has made the living 
waters of Baptism flow in the desert of the world. He has set 
captives free from their sins, as we sing in today’s Psalm. He 
has come that rich and poor might dine together in the 
Eucharistic feast, as James tells us in today’s Epistle. 
 

He has done for each of us what He did for that deaf mute. He 
has opened our ears to hear the Word of God and loosed our 
tongues that we might sing praises to Him. 
 

Let us then give thanks to our glorious Lord Jesus Christ in the 
Eucharist. Let us say with Isaiah, “Here is our God, He comes to 
save us.” Let us be rich in faith, that we might inherit the 
kingdom promised to those who love Him. 
 

-From the St. Paul Center for Biblical Theology 
 
Join us this Thursday night for the 2nd installment in 
our “Discover Christ” series, when we talk about The 
Holy Trinity & Who is Jesus Christ? Bring a friend or 
neighbor who may not even know anything about 
Jesus or the Church. Refreshments & fellowship from 
6-7; class from 7-8:15. 
 
 

 
 “I saw the Mother of God with the Infant in her 
arms. And a moment later, the Infant Jesus 
disappeared from the arms of His Mother, and I 
saw the living image of Jesus Crucified. The 
Mother of God told me to do what She had done, 
that even when joyful, I should always keep my 
eyes fixed on the cross, and She told me that the 
graces God was granting me were not for me 
alone, but for other souls as well.” (Diary, 561) 

Sunday, September 5 –  
Harmony Cafe 
9:00 a.m. – Men at Prayer (PLC) 
7:30-8:30 p.m.- Exposition & Holy Hour with Vespers (Church) 
Monday, September 6-  
Labor Day Holiday- School, Preschool and Parish Office Closed  
Tuesday, September 7-   
6:00 p.m. - 150th Anniversary Committee Meeting (Harmony) 
7:30 p.m. – Men’s Club Meeting (Cafeteria) 
Wednesday, September 8 – 
7:00 p.m. – BINGO (Columbus Home) 
Thursday, September 9- 
9:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. – Adoration (Church) 
School Night at Papa Johns (SEE INSERT!) 
6:00 p.m. – Finance Council (PLC) 
6-8 p.m. – Learning in the Library- DISCOVER CHRIST (Harmony) 
Friday, September 10-  
Saturday, September 11-  
9-10 a.m. – Rosary & prayers outside the abortion facility 
9:00 a.m. – Noon- GC ROCK Community Outreach (Community Care) 
Sunday, September 12- 
GC ROCK Pocket Change Collection at all Masses (Church) 
5:30 p.m.-7:15 p.m.- Choir Practice (Church) 
7:30-8:30 p.m.- Exposition & Holy Hour with Vespers (Church) 

 
Prayer for Military Members and Their Families 

Almighty and Eternal God, protect the members of our Armed Services 
as they discharge their duties.  Protect them with the shield of your 

strength and keep them safe from all evil and harm.  May the power of 
your love enable them to return home in safety, to all who love them. 
May they ever praise you for your loving care. Through Christ our 

Lord.  Amen. 
Antonio Chacon-Mendoza, IL; Lee Brown, Fort Hood, TX; Raymond 
Chant, Jr., Afghanistan; Arron Gray, Colorado; Pvt. Damien Mendoza, 
Ft. Benning, GA; James Schillinger, San Diego; Britney Stieglitz, 
Ouijonbou, South Korea; Brandon Weidner, Mobile, AL;Nolan 
Yehling, Whiteman AFB, Mo; Justin Niles, JBER AFB, AK; Kody 
Presswood, Italy; Michael Snyder, Camp Lincoln, Springfield, IL 

 
The following are priests of our Diocese who are celebrating 
birthdays in September: Fr. Suresh Sambaturu- Sept 6, Fr. James 
Isaacson, SJC & Fr. Adam Zawadzki- Sept 7, Fr. Anthony 
Chowrappa- Sept 8, Fr. Daniel Willenborg-Sept 9, Fr. Nicholas 
Husain- Sept 10, Fr. John Beveridge -Sept 11, Fr. Joseph Kerber, 
Sept 12, Fr. Henry Schmidt- Sept 24, Fr. James Flach & Fr. 
Michael Haag- Sept 27, Fr. Thomas Meyer- Sept 28, Fr. Bernard 
Meyer, Sept 29.  
 
 



Here are some areas where we could really use some help with 
Faith Formation this year: 
 

Invite people, bring people, and come yourself!  Thursday 
nights from 6-7 (fellowship) & 7-8:15 (class) we’ll always have 
something happening – whether a combined all-adult class with 
parishioners and RCIA inquirers, or separate classes for RCIA, 
adult parishioners going deeper into a topic, and even 
occassional Baptism or Marriage prep classs. 
 

And if you know of a 1st-3rd grader who doesn’t attend a 
Catholic school, please help us ensure they’re signed up for 
Parish School of Religion (PSR).  
 

Snacks for Thursday nights – For our Learning in the Library, 
RCIA, and other Adult Faith Formation on Thursday nights, 
we’re trying to help form a sense of intentional community 
among those who are coming out to learn. From 6-7 on 
Thursdays we have snacks and fellowship. Please sign up for a 
week to bring snacks. To help, please call the parish office. 
 

Young Disciples Mentors – We’re looking for a couple more 
mentors for Young Disciples between Masses on Sundays. You 
can help with either the 4th-6th grades or 7th-8th grades. You’ll 
help gather the youth and lead them into small group (table) 
discussions of video-based discipleship content. All Young 
Disciples will have events (parties) together on October 3, 
December 26, and May 15. 4th-6th grades & their mentors 
will meet on October 10 & 31, November 28, January 9, 
January 30, February 27, March 27, and May 8. 7th-8th grades 
& their mentors will meet on October 17, November 14, 
December 12, January 16, February 13, March 13, and April 24. 
 

NET Missionaries hosts – We desperately need a couple more 
host homes for the NET Missionaries visiting our parish this 
year. They're EASY! They don't even need a bed - they're used 
to rolling out their sleeping back on a clear floor, air mattress, or 
cot. They just need a space, a shower, and breakfasts. If you can 
host 2-3 college-aged female missionaries from their team for 3 
nights from October 8-11 and/or 4 nights from December 7-11, 
please let Deacon Michael know ASAP! The Halbrook family 
will be hosting the 5-6 men, we just need to find a place for the 
women. 
 

Yours in Christ the Servant, 
Deacon Michael Halbrook 
 

 
Twice this year, we’ll have NET Missionaries visiting our parish, 
for a high school GC Rock retreat on October 10, and retreats in our 
schools in December. We’re looking for host families who can 
take in 2-4 female missionaries on October 8-11 and/or December 
7-11. Please contact Deacon Michael for more info. 
 
 
CALLING ALL HIGH SCHOOLERS 
Mark your calendars for a special NET Ministries 
retreat here at St. Elizabeth, JUST FOR YOU. 
Sunday, October 10, 10:30 Mass to 6 p.m. Lunch & 
Dinner provided!  
 

 
Thursday nights:  Sign up at stelizabethgc.org/events 
6-7 p.m.: Fellowship & snacks (optional) 
7-8:15 p.m.: Learning & discussion  
 

 
 

September Series: Discover Christ – 5-week Experience 
Bring a friend or family member who may want to learn more 
about our faith. Come one week or all, signup at 
stelizabethgc.org/discover 
September 9: The Holy Trinity & Who is Jesus Christ? 
September 16: The Bible & Divine Revelation 
September 23: Catholic Prayers & Practices 
September 30: The Mass 
 

Invite a friend or family member! Learn more about what we 
believe as Catholics, what it means to be a Catholic, or what the 
process of entering the church looks like. Contact Deacon Michael. 
 

 
Sign up for PSR for this coming school & Sacramental year! If you 
have or know of a child in 1st-3rd grades who isn’t attending a 
Catholic school, please encourage them to register. More 
information & registration info is at stelizabethgc.org/psr. 
 

 
Young Disciples Society is for ALL youth in 
4th-8th grades – Catholic school AND public 
school. Sign up to meet other youth your age, 
and to learn & have fun together this year. 4th-
6th graders meet together, and 7th-8th graders 
meet together. More info: stelizabethgc.org/young-disciples. 
 

 

 
Saturday, September 11: GC Rock helps at community outreach 
project at Community Care 12-3pm. 
September 11 & 12: Pocket Change Collection after all Masses. 
September 19 & 26: Gathering at St. Elizabeth, 6:30-8 
Saturday, October 9, 2021 Diocesan Life Mass/ Luncheon + 
October 10: NET MINISTRIES HIGH SCHOOL RETREAT! Mark 
your calendars and save October 10 – this will be great! 
Rocks and Parents, please join us at Vespers/Adoration for 1 hour 
8-9pm on Sunday evenings at St. Elizabeth. Watch our FB Group 
(GC Rock Youth Group) or GroupMe for any changes or additions. 
Questions? Rita 972-4022, Woody 876-7551, or Dawn 709-3565. 



 
The building is filled with laughter, smiles, learning, and prayer. So 
many summer stories are being shared and missed friendships are 
reuniting. New routines are being taught from Preschool to 8th grade. 
We thank God that we are able to open our doors and ask Him to guide 
us in all decisions as we face the year.  Parents, don’t blink because the 
years fly by. 
 

 
 

FRIED CHICKEN DINNER- On Sunday, September 19, from 11am 
until 5pm, the parish will host an all you can eat fried chicken dinner! 
Dinner will include chicken, green beans, mashed potatoes and gravy, 
applesauce, bread, coffee or tea and dessert is included. $12 for adults, 
kids under 12 are $6 and under 2 years old is FREE. Proceeds will be 
used to continue to upgrade and maintain our school and church 
complex. Please come out and enjoy a great meal and fellowship!  
 
LADIES SODALITY NEEDS YOUR BAKING SKILLS once again 
for this event. We would love to have lots of pies to go along with the 
great chicken dinner…of course cakes & other goodies will be great, 
too.  Bring any time after 3:00 p.m. on Saturday or Sunday morning. 
We appreciate your help & look forward to another parish successful 
chicken dinner. 
 
PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY- 
Thank you SO very much to all who had your photos taken for the 
pictorial directory! If by chance you were not able to do so and wish to 
still have your photo in the directory, please send in a snapshot of you 
or your family along with the names of the people in the photo and a 
$10 donation to cover the cost of your book. We will get them 
published and get your book to you when they are available later this 
fall. If you are having issues with accessing the ZOOM meeting or have 
other questions, PLEASE contact the parish office for assistance.  
 
ATTENTION!- If you serve the parish as a sacristan, server, greeter or 
usher, please be at the church at 9:30AM on September 12 to take your 
group photos for the directory. THANK YOU!! 
 
ARE YOU BEING CALLED TO BE A DEACON? There is a 
special information meeting at St. Mary’s Parish Center in Alton on 
Sept. 16 at 6:30 p.m. for men interested in becoming a deacon for the 
Diocese of Springfield in Illinois. Deacon Dave Sorrell (director of the 
Office for the Diaconate) will present information for those interested 
in the Permanent Diaconate Program which begins in the fall of 2022. 
Applications are being accepted at this time. 
 
The permanent diaconate is open to men between the ages of 32 and 
57, who are active in the practice of our faith, and who desire to grow 
in their relationship with God and in their service to their parish. If 
interested, and if married, wives are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
For questions, email Deacon David Sorrell: dsorrell@dio.org. You can 
also visit dio.org/diaconate. 
 
BULLETIN SPONSORS- This week we would like to thank Thomas 
Saska Funeral Home. Catholic Family Owned. 2205 Pontoon Road, 
618-876-4321 
 
PRAYERS FOR OUR MILITARY- It has come to our attention that 
this section is likely in need of a refresh. Please reach out to the parish 
office and let us know if the person(s) you added to this list is still in 
active military service. Or, if you have someone that is not on this list 
but should be, let us know that as well!  
 
10:30 TECH HELP WANTED- Are you tech savvy or wanting to 
learn a bit more about it? We’re looking for a person or two to help 
stream 10:30 Sunday Mass once or twice a month. We will train you! 
Please contact the parish office if interested in this ministry. 

CHOIR SEASON BEGINS- COME ONE AND ALL- The choir will 
begin practicing on Sunday evening, September 12, from 6pm – 
7:15. New members are encouraged to join us! Sopranos, Altos, 
Tenors, Bass, families, friends and students ages 12 and up are invited. 
You will be welcomed with big smiles and warm hearts. You may even 
consider being a cantor or at least a substitute cantor. Most Sundays, 
we sing at the 10:30 Mass unless there is a special occasion at one of 
the other masses. We also ask for help to sing for funerals throughout 
the year. Just let Cathy know you are interested and you will be 
contacted with details of the services. No additional practices are 
involved. 
 

Please join our music ministry family to sing praise to our Lord and 
enrich the services with God’s word in song. Contact Information: 
Cathy Cassy: 618-931-0062 or cmcass@yahoo.com 
 
FROM GC ROCK - On the weekend of September 11/12, GC Rock 
will hold our own community outreach weekend, in place of our 
overnight homeless awareness box city.  
 

On Saturday the 11th, we will assist at Community Care in Granite 
City with a local community outreach, helping hand out food and other 
items to the homeless and anyone who needs assistance. At all Masses 
on Saturday and Sunday, we will collect pocket change. All proceeds 
will benefit Billie’s Kids, a local charity that helps needy children at 
Christmas in Granite City. Please help us make our Community 
Outreach a huge success! 
 

Keep the Socks coming in!  GC Rock has begun collecting NEW socks 
again for those in need. NEW (or very gently used) Men’s, women’s, 
and children’s socks will be donated to a community outreach serving 
Granite City and surrounding communities. Thank you from GC Rock 
for your generosity! 
 
4:40 FOR SEMINARIANS - Pray a Hail Mary every day at 4:40 so 
that, with the help of Mary, we can have 40 men answer the call to be a 
seminarian for our diocese. If you have been faithfully praying every 
day, thank you! If you are just hearing about this, we invite you to jump 
on board. PRAY BIG! 
 
THANK YOU!- “We make a great team” Thank you to all who helped 
make the Ladies Sodality Fall Classic a huge success!  From the 
sponsors, donors, golfers and volunteers, we had a fabulous day! 
Thanks to all! – Kathy B. & Pat P. 
 
SAVE THE DATE- Tim Francis, nationally known speaker, will be at 
the Knights of Columbus Hall in Highland on September 6 and 
Immaculate Conception Church on the 7th and 8th of September. His 
presentations on ‘Miracles and Their Meaning’ will begin at 6:30 p.m. 
Bring a friend and give your faith a boost. 

 
 

ANNUAL LIFE MASS WITH BISHOP PAPROCKI at Holy 
Family, Saturday, October 9. Mass followed by Rosary walk to the 
abortion clinic, then return for lunch. Info at stelizabethgc.org/life 
 
ST. ELIZABETH DAY FOR 40 DAYS FOR LIFE – Saturday, 
October 2, 7a-7p. We need 2 people each hour to pray at the abortion 
clinic. Sign up at stelizabethgc.org/life 
 
SATURDAY MORNING ROSARY – Join parishioners from St. 
Elizabeth & nearby parishes for the praying of the Holy Rosary for an 
end to abortion outside the abortion facility in downtown Granite City 
from 9-10 a.m. on Saturday mornings. 
 
SUICIDE PREVENTION TRAINING-    
Wednesday, September 8, 6 - 7 pm Free one-hour suicide prevention 
training session. Register online at snows.org/vigil or call 618-394-
6281 to register. Brought to you by the St. Clair County Suicide 
Prevention Alliance and the National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows 
 
  

mailto:cmcass@yahoo.com


 
 
Hello all,  
 

Recently in my class on the Sacraments here at the seminary my 
professor said something truly remarkable. He said, “the sacraments 
are how the humanity of Christ can touch our humanity.” This 
comment shows the most important reality about each of the Seven 
Sacraments.  Namely, we really do encounter Jesus Christ in the 
Sacraments!  

 

If you recall that scene right before Jesus ascends into Heaven (40 
days after Easter), he says something strange: “I am with you 
always, to the close of the age” -Matt. 28:20.  Also, he said 
something even more strange in John 16:5,7 before he died on the 
cross: “I am going to Him who sent me (the Father) …nevertheless 
it is to your advantage that I go away.”  
 

When we read these passages, we may be a little confused (I am 
sure that the Apostles were). If Jesus is going away, how can he 
still be present with us “to the close of the age”? And how can it be 
better for us that Jesus is not physically present to us? These are 
both excellent questions!  
 

To the first question: “How can Jesus be with us after the 
Ascension?”  Through the Sacraments. In the Sacraments Jesus 
Christ really is present to us. But the encounter is in a hidden (or 
veiled) way…   
 

Jesus is the one who fills the child being Baptized with the Holy 
Spirit.  Jesus is the one Confirming the young Christian through 
the Bishop.  Jesus is the one who forgives your sins in 
Confession. Etc.   
 

To the second question: “How can a veiled encounter with Jesus 
better than being with him like Apostles had been?” there are many 
reasons, but here are two… The Sacraments allow us to follow 
Jesus through Faith and not just because we saw a miracle or big 
crowd (as we see in the Gospels not everyone who saw Jesus 
believed in him, sometimes they came because of the miracles and 
the crowd).  Also, the Sacraments allow us to encounter Jesus 
throughout the world! Wherever the Church goes, so too goes Jesus 
through the Sacraments. No matter how large the Church becomes, 
no matter how expansive she is, and no matter the circumstances 
we all have the opportunity to encounter Jesus Christ in the 
Sacraments!  
 

I hope the Sacraments (especially Confession) can be encounters of 
healing and new life with Jesus Christ for you this week!  
 

God bless and know of my prayers for you all!  
-Ryan 
 

 
August 22, 2021 

                                      Over/ 
         Actual           Goal         ( Short ) 
Week 8 Regular Income  
                                       $     5,116.00  
102  Envelopes       (Average Gift  $43.85) 
 
Loose          511.00 
On-Line Giving     1,600.00  ___________________ 
TOTAL       $      7,227,00  $    8,606.00  ($ 1,379.00) 
 

YTD Totals      $    67,817.05  $  68,848.00  ($ 1,030.95) 
 

 

Weekly and YTD Goals were calculated based on our annual fiscal 
year budget submitted to the Diocese and is what is required to 

break even. 
 

OTHER GIFTS   
Tuition Assistance 335.00 
Bldg. Repair/Maintenance 215.00 
Special Projects 1,115.00 
Mission & Ministry 1,005.00 
Assumption 8.00 
Other Parish Offerings Not Specified 65.00 
Votive Offering 77.00 
Memorial Altar Flowers 250.00 
Peter’s Pence 20.00 
 

 
 

Week Ending 08/22/2021 
 
 Walmart National Total Sales 

Did Not Balance 
Year to Date:  
 Walmart National Total Sales to Date 
 $46,075.00 $46,300.00 $92,375.00         

APPROX. GROSS PROFIT TO DATE                   $4,058.00 
APPROX. CREDIT CARD FEES                           ($   324.00) 
APPROX. NET PROFIT TO DATE                        $3,734.00 
Please Continue to purchase scrip as much as possible. 
Remember that this is FREE money for our school and 
parish! 
 

 
 

        Parish Tithe for July 2021   $3,429.00  
   
 

 
October 23-24: World Mission Sunday   
November 20-21: Diocesan Campaign for Justice & Hope  
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